Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, October 16, 2003

Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at noon in LEC 12.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, John Besci, Jim Braun, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sharon Sellers, and Michael Terapane. 

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Bates Canon, Sharon Hoffman Ex-Officio, Bruce Holmes, James Mackin, Bud Miller, George Nakos, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser, and Tammy Wilson

Minutes:  Minutes of October 2 were approved by FC.  

Reports:

CAPC: 

· George Nakos – the last meeting was on Oct. 7.  Health Sciences proposed to rename the Dual degree to Dual Major of the Nursing and Health Care Major degrees.  The number for HCMG 3301 changed to 4401 and the next meeting will be held on Nov. 4.  Braun asked for feedback on Midterm Grades.  Nakos – there are 7 or 8 suggestions that the committee will be reviewing and he hopes that the committee will come to a consensus.  Email Nakos with suggestions or comments.

Promotion and Tenure Subcommittee-the chair:  

· Lisa Eichelberger reported that the committee meets weekly in BHS.  They are looking at sections 100-205.  Barnett will send out email requesting concerns from faculty.  Please remind faculty in your areas of the importance.

Faculty Manual Review Subcommittee:  

· Michael Terapane explained the committee has just finished working on Section 208 and that the corrections should be made and on the web soon.  The committee will begin reviewing Sections 300 and 400 specifically the section on protocols of internal reviews.  Terapane expects Section 208 to be online next week.

Provost:  

· Encouraged Faculty Council to finish quickly and go over the Chili Celebration.

· A Master Planning Consultant is working with the university to help landscape the campus.  The plan will include better pathways, more gathering areas, and possibly small fountains.  Discussion followed.

· There will be a SACS conference call tomorrow and Hoffman is going to request that it be recorded.  The call is scheduled to last for two hours.

· The Registration Debriefing Session met and created a plan of action.  Mackin stated that there will be a portal on DUCK that all students must go through to get to their information in DUCK, including name, phone number, important dates, etc.  Braun asked if this would include new students?  Mackin said yes and that the details would still need to be worked out.  Robinson asked if the Regents’ Test scores could be included and Mackin said yes.

Old Business:

Parking and Homeland Security:  

· Bruce Holmes apologized for not being at the last meeting and started his presentation of “Frequently asked Questions about parking” and “Homeland Security”.  Click here for the PowerPoint Presentation.

New Business:

Consideration of “Basic Undergraduate Student Responsibilities” document was postponed until the next Faculty Council meeting.

· Hoffman stated how important it was for all faculty to review this document and provide feedback.  Discussion followed. 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:10pm.

Submitted:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to the Council

